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òIf we donõt preserve the history and culture of our families and community, who will?ó 

August,  2016 
Ҟ   Who Knew  ς What Are the Odds! 
Ҟ   Baker Block Museum 20th Anniversary 
Ҟ   BAKER MERCANTILE  
Ҟ   ²ŀǊǊƛƻǊΩǎ Iŀƭƭ ƛƴ /ǊŜǎǘǾƛŜǿ  
Ҟ   ¦ǎŜ ǘƘŜ ƳǳǎŜǳƳΩǎ [ƛǘǘƭŜ Free Library 
Ҟ   Back to School ς Educational Services you can use.   

 
 
 
 

 

                                                                            

What are the chances of finding a fourth 

cousin at the Baker Block Museum?   

Wednesday, 20 July, was the lucky day!  Talk 

about a serendipity! 

 William Henry Brown of Pensacola, 

drove over to the museum with his two 

daughters, Lisa Birr and Luanne DiMaggio.  (Lisa 

had grown up in Ft. Walton Beach, FL.).  She 

traveled from her home in the State of 

Colorado, and Luanne traveled here from her 

home in the State of Washington. The three of 

them came to the Baker Block Museum to 

research their James Wheeler (J.W.) McCart 

family lineage.   

 Carol Lynn (Schwencer) Lyon of 

Vicksburg, MS. traveled to the museum to trace 

her McCart family, too.  Her grandmother was 

Mae Belle McCart Schwencer. 

 They were so surprised to discover each 

other ð who knew they would travel to the 

same place on the same day ð and discover 

their shared lineage! 

 Turns out that Mr . Brown and Ms. 

Carole Lynn Lyon are fourth cousins. 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Baker Block Museum 

celebrated 20 Years on 16 July 2016 

Open House 
 

Dr. Brian Rucker talks with North Okaloosa Historical Association 
founding board member, Jeanette Henderson and museum 
volunteers, Carol and Floyd Griffin during the Baker Block Museum's 
20th anniversary celebration in July. 

 

Susan Bozeman and museum volunteer, Barbara Martin discuss 
"Creek By Blood" with the book's author and NOHA emeritus 
board member, Nathan Chessher during the 20th anniversary 
event. 

 

òIf we donõt preserve the history and culture of our families and community, who will?ó 

 

Some of the guests chat while waiting for the 

program to begin. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

òIf we donõt preserve the history and culture of our families and community, who will?ó 

 

¢ƘŜ aǳǎŜǳƳΩǎ tǳǊǇƻǎŜ {ǘŀǘŜƳŜƴǘΥ   "The Baker Block Museum's purpose is to preserve and 

display artifacts and documents of the early development of the Florida Panhandle, particularly Okaloosa County, in order to 
educate the public on the technology, history and impact of historic events including early culture of Spanish, French, Dutch and 
Native Americans, the naval stores industry, the rail transportation industry and military installations in the State of Florida and 

more specifically along the Yellow and Shoal Rivers, early railroad routes, timber industries, pioneer communities and fisheries." 
 

éever heard of 

òAll Day Singing 

with Dinner on the 

Groundsó ? 

Metal signsé 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

òIf we donõt preserve the history and culture of our families and community, who will?ó 

 

The Baker Block Museum is the proud 

sponsor of the Muskogee Nation flag 

in a display at Warrior's Hall in 

Crestview. The flag dedication 

ceremony held in July was in 

conjunction with the Crestview 

Centennial celebration. The twelve 

flag display includes all branches of 

the U.S. Armed Services and the 

national flags that have flown over the 

territory that includes present-day 

Crestview. 

There are now two Little Free Libraries located at the 
Baker Block Museum. The worldwide movement is 
aimed at promoting literacy and the love of reading by 
building free book exchanges. There are currently 
40,000 Little Free Library book exchanges around the 
world. The concept is simple, take a book, return a 
book. To learn more, visit: littlefreelibrary.org 
  

This Little Free Library is located near our fence along 
Highway 4 and is stocked with books and magazines 
for adult age groups. 
  

Carson Perez and his brother, Corbon select books 
from the Little Free Library located near the Little 
Gator Daycare at the Baker Block Museum's Heritage 
Park. This library is stocked with children's books and 
is complete with steps to help children of all ages 
reach their books. 
 

Warrior's Hall in Crestview 

Little Free Libraries 


